

## SUPER KIDS ACADEMY

Sibiu, Romania

# Newsletter

no.1 /2019

### **JANUARY AND FEBRUARY 2019**

In January we have received the children with joy after the holidays. Many letters from you, dear friends, waited for them and they were very happy to receive all of them. We thank you for your kind gesture.

As it is the end of the semester and as they are children that struggle in school, we need to work intensively so they will pass the semester with success.

#### Rares' birthday

Rares birthday was in December, but we got to celebrate it only in January. He was indeed waiting for his surprise.



#### The volunteers evening

As it was so hard to find volunteers, we have organized an evening dedicated to the young volunteers that helped us time to time in order to motivate them to continue their work with us. We have eaten together, talked and looked at hundreds of pictures with the children.

We are very happy that they are helping us, but unfortunately none of the young people that you see in the pictures is from Sibiu. They are from other cities and they study or work in Sibiu, so anytime there is a national celebration or holiday they are home. Also, now they cannot come for about three months as it was the Christmas holidays and January-February it is the exams season.





Newsletter no.1/2019

#### **FEBRUARY**

Pastor's John Phipps team

We were very happy to receive a wonderful team from USA, led by Pastor John, that created a very good time for the children. They played with the children, did sketches, coloured together, painted T-shirts with beautiful messages and bought pizza. The children had a lot of fun!







Smith family visits us again :)

They are a blessing for the kids.



Homework





Newsletter no.1/2019

#### Church



#### **Shopping with Danut**

It was Danut's turn to go shopping, a moment for which he prayed every night in the last period - he confessed on the day we went to spend time together.





Thank you for all you do for this ministry!

